

Weekly Newsletter 14/06/24

This Week in school

Dear Parents and carers,

Like in all schools in the UK, this week there have been assessments at Wynstream for Year 1 children in their phonological awareness. This link explains what this is. Meanwhile, our Year 4 children have been completing their online multiplication tables check. This link gives further information. We will share the results with you later on this term.

Well done to all the children who have completed these this week; as ever we are very proud of you!

On Monday, Mr Coven led an assembly explaining about another 'British Value: the rule of Law.' Thomas C (Year 6) shared, "So we learnt about what rules are and what these are in the UK. It is important as we need to follow the rules, otherwise we might get into trouble."

Also on Monday, our Year 6 children went to the Phoenix centre as part of an art project. Declyn said, "It was really amazing and fun. I am very glad that they gave us this opportunity. Most of us are going to go and see our art works when the exhibition opens." The Year 6 team commented on the exemplary behaviour of all the children.

After school on Monday there was the final EPFL. Mr Rouse shares,

"Wynstream Sixes qualified for the knockout stages of the Exeter Primary Football League following the conclusion of the league season.

4-0 vs Broadclyst Yellow (Harry 2, Noah & Jacob)

4-1 vs Willowbrook (Jessie 2, Kaleb & Harrison)

1-1 vs Broadclyst Blue (Jessie)

An unbeaten league campaign where the team managed 10 wins & 2 draws. We ended up with two defeats with forfeited fixtures due to staff absence but should be confident going into the knockout stages.

Well done to everyone that has played this year!"

Thanks to the Year 6 parents and carers who attended the meeting about the residential on Tuesday after school.

On Wednesday, we had an assembly about staying safe at the beach and in the sea. Please look at the RNLI (Lifeboats) RNLI Beach Safety — Top Five Tips To Stay Safe By The Sea for more information. Eat with your family: Thanks to the ten reception parents and carers who joined this week.

Sadly, on Thursday the boys' cricket was cancelled due to the weather. Thanks to all the volunteers who attended the PTFA meeting on Thursday after school. We have several events coming up that will need your support:

- Thursday 27th June BINGO all welcome (we need at least 50 people to attend so that we can run the event- cash prizes, a raffle and refreshments.
- Summer Fayre Thursday 11th July- volunteers needed please!

On Friday our football team went to represent the school in the county finals.



Attendance

We need every child in school, on time, every single day.

Attendance is at 93.1% this week, a great increase on last week and just above national.

Outstanding attendance in woodpeckers, foxes and otters at 97% this week!

Since September, Foxes and Cedar have the highest attendance at 95% Meanwhile, they are being gained on by Ladybirds, Willow and Woodpecker with 93%.



Come on Wynstream, can we have a week with multiple classes getting to 100%?

Reminders

Please can we also remind all parents that the school day begins at 8:25 and the gates close at 8:40. When children are late it can unsettle them, disrupt their learning and the learning of other children.

Please be on time!

Next Week

Next week, it will be the final chance for parents of Year 6 to eat with their child (Wednesday 19th June). Booking is on a first-come-first served basis, one adult per child. Year 6 parents, sign up here please! https://forms.office.com/e/vi1urjduif



Dates for the diary:

June

- Monday 17th June 3:20 Father's and Carers event in the atrium
- Year 2 SATs 17th-21st June
- Year 3/4 Football Tournament Tuesday 18th June
- Year 6 Walkability project Tuesday 18th June
- Year 6 transition event at Wynstream Wednesday 19th June
- Stay and Play event Friday 21st June all welcome
- Monday 24th-Friday 28th NFER (other ESW schools may be doing this later)
- Year 5 Sounds in the Cathedral concert Tuesday 25th June
- Thursday 27th June BINGO all welcome

July

- Sports days Monday 1st July: Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 9-11am
- Monday 1st July Music hub performance 4-4:30 approx
- Sports days Tuesday 2nd July: Year 3 and Year 4 9-11am
- Sports days Wednesday 3rd July: Year 5 and Year 6 9-11am
- Additional back up dates for Sports day 8th-10th July
- Reports out to parents/carers and new classes for September shared
- Zoo Trip for Year 1 and 2 Tuesday 9th July
- Year 3/4 Euros football event Wednesday 10th July
- Year 5 Escot trip Thursday 11th July
- Transition days for all classes (except Y5) Thursday 11th July pm
- Summer Fayre Thursday 11th July- volunteers needed please
- Pirate day for Reception Friday 12th July
- Y5 transition Friday 12th July
- Monday 15th- Tuesday 16th Year 6 residential
- Year 6 Leavers assembly Thursday 18th July 9:30
- End of Year Governors assembly Friday 19th July 2pm

I thought I would finish this newsletter with a poem by Mia S (Year 2)

The Great Fire of London

Blood red sky,
Broken Building high,
A really scary night,
Biggest fight of our lives.
No sleep tonight!
Well done Mia for your independent writing!
We hope that you all have a lovely weekend and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday at 8:25.
at 6.25.
Best wishes,
Elise Redman